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From the Rabbi’s Desk 
 

As I write this, Chanukah 
hasn’t even begun yet! But I 
know that the glow of our 
chanukiyot will once again light 
up the darkest time of the year. 
As we enter into a new secular 
year, 2015 (I can’t believe how 
time flies!) it may still be cold, 
but gradually the days will get 
longer and warmer. Sadly, it is 
still dark for many in our 
community. We hope for health, 
happiness and peace in the year 
to come, but some of us will 
inevitably experience sickness or 
the death of loved ones. Others 
may find that it is getting more 
difficult to get around as they 
age. Still others in our 
community are already home-
bound. 

We learn in the Mishnah 
(Avot 1:2): The world stands on 
three things: Torah, Avodah 
v’G’milut Chasadim—Torah 
(Study), Worship and Acts of 
Loving-Kindness. We all know 
that our synagogue has a 
wonderful Religious/Hebrew 
School and many opportunities 
for study whether it be our Adult 
Education programs, and weekly 
Torah study. Temple Beth 

 
 
 

 

 

 
THIS MONTH:

 
CONGREGATIONAL 

MEETING 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 13 

SNOW DATE 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 20 

 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 17  
 

BOARD INSTALLATION 
FRIDAY, JANUARY 30 

 

NEXT MONTH 

 
PURIM BALL 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 28 
 
 
  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Sholom also affords us the 
opportunity to worship together 
as a community each and every 
Shabbat and holiday. But what 
about the opportunity for g’milut 
chasadim, acts of loving-kindness? 
Our world would not be complete 
if we didn’t actively participate in 
the important mitzvah of doing 
g’milut chasadim, and many in our 
own community here at TBS will 
need your help. We are actively 
forming a Caring Committee and 
I urge everyone to volunteer to be 
on this committee. A Caring 
Committee sends notes and 
makes calls or visits to those who 
are ill; reaches out to those in the 
community who have a death in 
their family by either leading or 
attending shiva minyanim; 
providing company to those who 
may be home-bound; and we are 
seeing that many of our seniors 
who do not drive at night are 
finding it difficult to get to 
synagogue and need rides. If you 
would like to volunteer, please 
either e-mail me at 
rabbi@templebethsholom.org or 
call me at (516) 581-5891. I also 
need you to be my eyes and ears 
and if you know of anyone who is 
ill or in need, please let me know.  

May we be blessed with 
opportunities for mitzvot and 
g’milut chasadim in 2015.  

Walter and I wish everyone a 
very happy and healthy secular 
New Year! 
 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 
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Worship Schedule 
 
Friday, January 2 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 
 Candle Lighting: Martha Hirsch 
 Kiddush: Meyer Marks   
 Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, January 3 Torah Portion Vayechi 
  Shabbat Morning Service & 
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
  
Friday, January 9 Tot Shabbat 6:00 pm 

  Shabbat Family Service 7:30 pm  
  Academy leads 
  Candle Lighting: Karri Kaufman  
  Kiddush: Joel Kaufman  
  Hosts: Sisterhood  
 
Saturday, January 10 Torah Portion Shemot 
  Shabbat Morning Service & 
  Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
Friday, January 16 Shabbat Evening Service 8:00 pm 
  Jr. Congregation 7:30 pm 

  Candle Lighting: Kari Shapiro  
  Kiddush: Michael Shapiro  
  Hosts: Sisterhood  
 
Saturday, January 17 Torah Portion Vaera 
  Shabbat Morning Service & 
  Torah Study 10:00 am 

   
Friday, January 23 Shabbat Evening Service  
  8:00 pm 
   Candle Lighting: Gail Tishcoff 
  Kiddush: Jim Kettig 
  Host: Sisterhood  
 
Saturday, January 24 Torah Portion Bo 
  No Torah Study  
 
Friday, January 30 Shabbat Evening Service  
  Board Installation 8:00 pm 
  Candle Lighting: Gail Olenick 

  Kiddush: Adam Gandelman  
  Host: Sisterhood 
 
Saturday, January 31 Torah Portion  
  Be-Shallach/Shabbat Shirah 
  Shabbat Morning Service & 
   Torah Study 10:00 am 
 
 
 
    

 
  

 

Come to the event of the year! 
 

Dance the Night away with a 
professional DJ at the 

Purim Ball 
Saturday, February 28th  
7:30 pm – 12 midnight 

 
Light fare and yummy 

desserts! 
Fantastic prizes & 50-50 raffle 

See the enclosed flyer for 
complete details 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Join the Caring Committee! 
You will receive such pleasure 

by helping others in small 
ways. Please contact 

 Rabbi Ballan at 
rabbi@templebethsholom.org 

or 516-581-5698 
for more information 

mailto:rabbi@templebethsholom.org
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Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 

                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 
TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of November 20, 2014 

PULPIT FLOWER FUND  ............................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In memory of Nancy Pautz, Sharon Opstbaum’s mother 

Cathy Sacks  
Glory & Milton Einbinder 

In honor of their 55th Wedding Anniversary 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
To thank all those volunteers who helped with the book sale 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
To thank Eric and Erica for all they do at Temple 
 Lee & Mike Temares 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
 Geri Weiss & David Chenkin 
In memory of Max Weiss 
 The Weiss & Chenkin families 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ..................................................... Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
CULINARY FUND ................................................................................................................ Wendy Yasgur 718-423-6428 
JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND .......................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In honor of Joyce Moss 
 Caryl Stern-La Rosa 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND ...........................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In honor of Geri Weiss & David Chenkin’s 35tth wedding anniversary 
 Betty Levin Zimmermann 
JEWISH START .............................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND ..........................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ........................................................................ Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
 anonymous 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ..........................................................Meyer Marks 718-225-5147 
MUSIC FUND ................................................................................................................................TBS Office 718-463-4143 

 

 

 

 

 

Once again, we had a great Pre-Thanksgiving Blood Drive this past 
November 23rd. We had 49 registered donors, 9 deferred, 10 alyx (double) 
donations with a grand total of 48 units total donated.  We have a consistent 
showing of regular community members, who really depend on our bi-annual 
drives as they find our Sunday hours and locale very convenient since they work 
during the week and/or cannot get into the city to donate.  Folks showed up from 
Temple and recruitment efforts paid off with several brand-new donors from 
Temple and LFCC. We plan to “tweak” the hours for the next drive in May so 
that we start and end a half-hour earlier.  

Many thanks to new representative Tinnette Span from the New York Blood 
Center, as well as to Geri Weiss and Joy Bobrow, for their recruitment and 
registration help, and to Edward Oppenheim and Joel Moss, for being there 
throughout the day. We also had several hours of volunteer assistance from high 
school student Sara Wallach. We couldn’t have done any of this without the 
invaluable support of Jose Urbina! 
Gail Tishcoff, Blood Drive Chairperson 

 
 



Temple Beth Sholom 

Movie Night 

Refreshments will be available for  

Purchase 

Wednesday, January 7th at 7:30 

“The Producers” (1967) 

Please contact Eric Bernstein and Mike Shapiro if you are 

able to attend at MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org 
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We had a very successful  
 Pancake Breakfast also! 

 

Bazaar  
2014 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



Bazaar Donations Received - 2014

NAME ADDRESS CITY, STATE ZIP Phone No.

A&A Gourmet 188-09 Union Tpke Fresh Meadows, NY 11366 718-468-0903

Aperif Bistro 213-41 39th Ave. Bayside, NY 11360 718-215-6470

Asha Threading Style Salon 36-47 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-281-4700

Aunt Bella's 46-19 Marathon Pkwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-225-4700

Avli, the little Greek Tavern 38-31 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-7575

Ayhan's Shish-Kebab Mediterranean Restaurant 286 Main St. Port Washington, NY 516-883-9309

Bareburger 42-38 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-2273

Baybridge Szechuan Restaurant 208-06 Cross Island Pkwy Bayside, NY 11360 718-352-8800

Bayside Milk Farm 35-15 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-0050

Belaire Printing 18-53 College Point Blvd College Point, NY 11356 718-539-8333

Bell Diner 215-25 73rd Ave Bayside, NY 11364 718-279-0333

Bourbon Street 40-12 Bell Bvld Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-2200

Brian Dempsey's 39-31 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 7148-631-3024

Cardinal Industries 21-01 51st Ave Long Island City, NY 11101 718784-3000

Centre Pizzeria of Little Neck 254-25 Horace Harding Little Neck, NY 11362 718-229-9879

Christie’s & Co.  23-64 Bell Blvd.  Bayside, N.Y. 11360 718-225-7766

Creative Cuts 185-17 Union Turnpike Fresh Meadows, NY 718-264-2115

Creative Cuts 185-17 Union Turnpike Fresh Meadows, NY 718-264-2115

Cress Florists  248-02 Northern Blvd.  Little Neck, N.Y. 11362 718-423-6255

Denny's 254-45 Horace Harding Little Neck, NY 11362 718-225-8833 

Donovan's 214-16 41st Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-423-5353

Douglaston Florist 242-09 Northern Blvd. Douglaston, NY 11363 718-423-9802

Durso's Pasta & Ravioli 189-01 Crocheron Ave Flushing, NY 11358 718-358-1311

El Patron 194-01 Northern Blvd Flushing, Ny 11358 718-819-2121

Four Seasons Florists 192-06 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-423-9500

Fresh Meadows Pizza and Restaurant 195-09 69th Ave Fresh Meadows, NY 11365 718-217-2700

Greek Family Kitchen 212-02 Union Tpke Hollis Hills, NY 11364 718-470-7300

Il Bacco 253-24 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11362 718-224-7657

Jackson Hole 35-01 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 718-281-0330

Joe's Pizza & Pasta 5607 Marathon Pkwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-229-1300

Julie Nails & Spa 248-25 Northern Blvd. #1G Little Neck, NY 11363 718-224-6622

Keep in Touch Massage & Yoga 45-13 Little Neck Pkwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-423-1812

Kenjoy Jewelers 56-11 Marathon Pkwy. Little Neck, N.Y. 11362 718-229-0556

King Yum Restaurant 181-08 Union Tpke Flushing, NY 11366 718-380-1918

La Baraka 255-09 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11363 718-428-1461

La Grotta Ristorante 254-12 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11363 718-224-8899

Little Neck Car Wash 232-04 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11362 718-281-0780

Little Neck Liquor 254-27 Horace Harding Little Neck, NY 11362 718-229-4600

Maggie May's 214-22 41st Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-224-9898

Maria's Mediterranean Seafood & Grill 38-11 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-1606

Mari's M Beauty Salon 18-28 College Point Blvd College Point, NY 718-888-9174

Melrose Credit Union  139-30  Queens Blvd.  Briarwood, N.Y. 11435 718-658-9800

Mims Restaurant 235 Roslyn Rd Roslyn Heights, NY 516-625-7305

Monahan Fitzgerald 214-17 41st Ave Bayside, NY 11361 718-279-4450

Movie World Cinemas & Café 242-02 61st Ave Douglaston, NY 11362 718-423-9200

Mythos 196-29 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-357-5403

North Shore Diner 196-52 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-225-8000

North Shore Farms 90 Horace Harding Expwy Great Neck, NY 11020 516-482-6287
Panera Bread 23-58 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11360 718-423-7600

Papazzio 39-38 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-1962

Parker Industrial Hardware 41-25 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-229-1600

Patsy's Pizzeria 21-64 Utopia Parkway Whitestone, NY 11357 718- 224-0200

Pizza Garden 171-01 Northern Blvd Flushing, NY 11358 718-461-5151

Pizzaz Hair, Nail, Skin Salon 249-10 Horace Harding Expwy Little Neck, NY 11362 718-225-8733

Riveria Restaurant 1712 Utopia Pkwy Whitestone, NY 11357 718-352-2225

Sardi's Restaurant 234 West 44th St NY, NY 212-221-8440

Starbucks 254-41 Horace Harding Little Neck, NY 11362 718-428-2489

Sterling Dry Cleaners 248-25 Northern Blvd Little Neck, NY 11363 718-224-0919

Sweet Treats Bakery 67-22 Springfield Blvd.  Bayside, N.Y. 11364 718-423-4413

TGIFRIDAYS 1445 Northern Blvd Manhasset, N.Y. 11030 516-869-9300

Tiger Schulman 215-15 Northern Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-225-4537

T-Mobile, Attn. Isaac 162-14 Union Tpke Fresh Meadows, NY 11366 718-380-0700

Tommys Parks Nail & Spa 47-38 Bell Blvd Bayside, NY 11361 718-428-5600
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From the President  
I hope everyone had a very Happy New Year!! 

What a great Bazaar we had at the beginning of 
December! Thank you to Joy Bobrow and Barbara 
Gandelman for their tremendous efforts in making this 
year’s Bazaar another great success. I would also to take a 
few moments to thank all of the people who volunteered 
their time to support Temple. I wish to express a special 
thank you to Jose and Santos for their workmanship over 
the past few months leading to Bazaar. I would also like 
to thank Rita and Carole for all the extra work they have 
done for Bazaar. I know we have a few die hard Bazaar 
volunteers who would fight through a blizzard to work at 
Bazaar. I would again personally like to thank the “FAB 
4”. Not the Beatles FAB 4, though they have been around 
just as long together, for 40 years Mike and Lee Tamares, 
and Joyce and Joel Moss have been helping to raise 
money for Temple; from Bazaar and throughout the year 
selling books and records. They have traveled enough 
miles that if you properly calculated the miles that they 
have driven to collect, deliver, and box books, you could 
orbit the earth a few times.  Thank you for all your hard 
work and years of service to Temple. 

(Continued on page 9) 

December Board of Trustees 
Meeting 

  The Board of Trustees met on Monday December 15, 
2014.  The Board approved new members Lisa and Diego 
Cano, and Financial Secretary Joyce Moss gave her 
Membership Report.. The Board approved the November 
financial report as presented by Charlene Metz, who also 
presented the 2015-2016 Budget as prepared by the 
Budget and Finance Committee. This budget will be 
presented to the Congregation at the January 
Congregational Meeting for review and vote. Vice 
President Joy Bobrow reported on Bazaar, and thanked 
the many volunteers who came out to work to make it 
successful. Sisterhood presented $3,000.00 donation to 
Temple. Membership and Ways & Means Committees 
may merge, as they have been working together on 
several initiatives. The Purim Ball is still on for February 
28th, but will not be combining with the ADL. Instead 
there will be a collection of food. The need for a Caring 
Committee was brought up, and it was recommended 
that we seek a volunteer to be the point person to contact 
if any Temple member is interested in participating in a 
group who would respond to Temple members in need.  
The Rabbi Contract Committee reported, and the Board 
voted to recommend offering a 2 year contract to Rabbi 
Ballan, with the same terms and conditions as her current 
contract, subject to approval by vote at the January 

Congregational Meeting.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff, Recording Secretary   

 

 

 

Bazaar Corner 
A heartfelt thank you to all the Bazaar Chairs 

and volunteers including temple members, friends of 
temple members (some of whose names we may not 
have gotten) and former Temple members (who we 
would love to see rejoin!!) who set up the booths, 
worked in the booths, baked, cooked, shopped, got 
gift certificates, and worked so hard to make Bazaar 
2014 a success (especially the Book Brigade led by 
Lee & Mike Temares & Joyce & Joel Moss)! Thanks to 
our office staff, Rita Bellock & Carole Cox who 
continue to work tirelessly behind the scenes and as 
importantly, in front of the scenes, and always with a 
smile! We wish to specially thank Jose Urbina & Jose 
Santos without whose dedication Bazaar would not 
be possible. To our families, a special thank you for 
their support as we spent so much time away from 
home in order to accomplish our goal. 

We tried to keep track of everyone who 
volunteered so hopefully the following list, in 
alphabetical order by first names, is complete.  If we 
inadvertently omitted someone from this list, forgive 
us and please send us your name so that we can 
publicly thank you in next month’s Voice!  

We hope to see you in January when we have 
our post Bazaar 2014 meeting. We will probably 
need at least one new Co-Coordinator for Bazaar 
2015 so please let us know who would like to join the 
team and please share your new ideas!!! 
Sincerely, 
Joy A. Bobrow & Barbara Gandelman, Bazaar 2014 
Co-Coordinators 

 
  

 
The List of Volunteers for 

Bazaar 2014 is found on the 
next page. Thank you, thank 

you, thank you so much! 
 

 

 

    Happy 
                New  
                       Year! 



Temple Beth Sholom Parents’ Association
With the support of Men’s Club and Sisterhood Announce*

Date: Saturday, Jan. 17, 2015
Time: 6:30 PM *

It’s time to enjoy yourselves. Come spend the 
evening playing games and other fun 
activities!!
*We will have some food during the evening.

Adults: $10.00      Children:  $8.00

Famly Fun Night – Please let Jody Harkavy (jodyanddan@aol.com, 
917-400-2003) know by January 11th if you are coming and how many people 

in your party 

NAME:_______________________________________________________

PHONE:____________________EMAIL_____________________________

HOW MANY WILL BE ATTENDING?  ____Adults ____ Children

Total Enclosed:  $________________

mailto:jodyanddan@aol.com
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Religious School News 
We finished the secular year 2014 in grand style at 

TBS!  First, our amazing students joined their families 
at Pancake Breakfast and entertained the crowd  under 
the direction of Cantor Barr.  Our Academy also 
helped with set-up. 

     We returned to school psyched for Chanukah 
and had a fun and learning filled morning with a 
family education lesson on the Chanukah menorah 
(Chanukiyah) from Rabbi Ballan followed by a make 
your own menorah session.  Our families made 
remarkably creative and beautiful Chanukiyot!  
Fortified with sufganiyot (munchkins), we sang along 
with Cantor Barr!  We also enjoyed seeing treasured 
Chanukiyot from several families in our Menorah 
Museum.  Academy students then volunteered at the 
Samuel Field Y Chanukah Festival. We were so 
pleased to welcome the Jewish Start families who 
came early for their class, so that they could share the 
family education project with us! When we met on the 
second night of Chanukah, we lit the Chanukiyah and 
sang Chanukah songs, played some dreidel, and 
snacked again on sufganiyot while learning more 
about Chanukah. At our Shabbat Chanukah Family 
Service, we continued our Temple tradition of giving 
gifts to be donated to the Child Life Department at 
Cohen children’s Medical Center for hospitalized 
patients at holiday time. On Sunday morning, we 
concluded our session with homemade latkes, games, 
and fun! 

  Our Junior Congregation is enjoying our special 
Shabbat times together with prayers, songs, snacks, 
and game time.  There’s a place waiting for you there 
too!  Check your calendar. 

  I want to wish all of you the best in 2015.  We are 
already planning for Tu BiShvat, Purim, Passover and 
more! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         
Shalom, Shalom! 

As I write this article, it is still Chanukah.  When 
we light the candles, we follow the practice of Rabbi 
Hillel, and increase the light every night.  As Jews, we 
always try to increase.  We go up to Israel as we 
descend to Egypt.  We make Aliyah, if we emigrate to 
Israel.  Aliyah means a going up - an increase. In the 
Torah, we are reading about Joseph.  Even his name 
means the one who is added. The Israelites increased 
greatly in Egypt. When we read about the leaving of 
Egypt and the crossing of the sea at the end of this 
month, the wealth of the Israelites is greatly increased, 
as they leave with silver and gold. 

This month marks the birthday of Martin Luther 
King Jr. on January 15th.  He increased the civil rights 
of every Black person in the United States, and affected 
every facet of life for us all.  Many things came from 
his work, from the death of segregation to the Voting 
Rights Act, to the first Black president, even leading to 
the prevalence of interracial couples on TV.  Many 
Jews helped in this fight.  We are inextricably 
linked.  My friend Chuck Sachs is coming on the 16th, 
to play piano during the service.  We will celebrate 
Martin Luther King Jr's life in song. 

At the end of the month, on the 30th, we read 
about the crossing of the sea.  It is a very unique page 
in Torah, one unlike any other.  I will be chanting the 
Song of the Sea.  It is also Shabbat Shirah, the Sabbath 
of Song, a very important day for cantors especially. 
Many cantors present musical guests and do special 
music for this service.  Stay tuned. 

I wish you love, and may your light and joy 
increase, as the days get longer. 
Cantor Barr 

 
 

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 
 

Thank You Volunteers at Bazaar 2014 
Adam Fertig, Adam Gandelman, Adison Lemon, Al 

Eckman, Alicia Newman, Alyssa Shapiro, Dr. Andrew 
Fradkin, Andrew Larkin, Anna Duhlberg, Anne Colucci, 
Arnold Morse, Bernice Berman, Beth Newman, Betty Levin 
Zimmermann, Bob Newman, Bonnie Wilichinsky, Bret 
Fertig, Carl Rabinowitz, Carol Hofer, Carole Cox, Carrie 
Levinsky, Charlene Metz, Cindy Maur, Danielle 
Gandelman, Dara Bernstein, David Chenkin, David 
Lonborg, Diane Shtulman, Dominick Restagno, Dora 
Althaus, Erica Reichler, Dr. Fay Schildkraut, Elaine Larkin, 
Elana White, Ellen Coleman, Emily Costa, Eric Bass, Eric 
Bernstein, Eric Lustig, Erica Bernstein, Fran Goldman, Fred 
Alperin, Geri Weiss,  Gloria Shapiro, Greg Hofer, Dr.  
Harvey Schildkraut, Henry Katz, Ilyne Rabinowitz,  Iris 
Bass, Jacob Fertig, Jeff Bonne, Jeff Cohen, Jonathan Levin,  

 

 

Jenn Schecter, Jim Kettig, Joe Althaus. Joel Moss, Joel 
Kaufman & family, Jo-Ellen Kosack, Jonathan Eckman, 
Joseph Gandelman, Joyce Moss, Justin Rossman, Kari 
Shapiro, Karla Bonne, Kortney Coburn, Lauren Lazarus, 
Lee Temares, Lillian Tandatnick, Lori Lustig, Louis Fevola, 
Lynn Restagno, Maggie Berck & Mom, Margaret Pasach, 
Martha Hirsch, Martin Silver, Matthew Fertig, Max Fevola, 
Meyer Marks, Michael Berman, Michael Sussman, Mike 
Shapiro, Mike Temares, Mitch Freedman, Norma 
Benvenuto, Paul Coburn, Rabbi Sharon Ballan, Rachel 
Berman, Ray Waldman, Rita Bellock, Robbie Schecter, 
Robin Myers, Roger Optsbaum, Ron Myers, Ryder 
Althaus, Sabrina Shapiro, Sharon Haimer, Sharon Katz, 
Sharon Opstbaum, Sharon Yontef, Sheri Rossman, Stacy 
Kroun, Stan Schecter, Susan Dubno, Suzanne Fertig, 
Walter Costanza, Warren Bellock & Wendy Yasgur! 
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Bagels & Co 
 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 
 

 
 

Please Patronize 
          Our Advertisers 

 

Do you need 
 an experienced, reliable 

Contractor? 
J    Jobs Large & Small 

   Contact Fernando 
   at 347-583-9182 

 

 

 
Sponsor an issue of  

The TBS Voice. 
Please call  

Glory Einbinder at  
(718) 229-4035 

 



MISS CHOCOLATE PRESENTS PASSOVER 2015

Dear Congregant:
We will be conducting our annual PASSOVER CANDY SALE during the months of January & February.  This year we are pleased to offer Barton’s Kosher 
for Passover candy and a second (non-Passover) catalog featuring “Timeless Treasures” for your kitchen and Home.
If you are interested in purchasing,  please fill out the order form below and mail it back with the correct payment to 
Temple to the attention of Geri Weiss by Wed. Feb. 25, 2015!
Please make check payable to "TBS Religious School"  Thank You for your support!

ITEM # PASSOVER ITEMS - PAREVE QTY. PRICE TOTAL $ ITEM # PASSOVER ITEMS - DAIRY QTY. PRICE TOTAL $
2501  Coconut (Vanilla) Macaroons $9.50 2508 Cashew Butter Crunch $11.50 
2529 Fruit Slices $14.50 2531 Milk Chocolate Lollycones $7.00 
2541 Dark Chocolate Seder Mints  $11.50 2542 Milk Choc. Almond Caramel Clusters $13.00 
2560 Dark Chocolate Almond Bark $11.50 2553 Milk Chocolate Caramel Daisies $11.00 
2564 Dark Chocolate Covered Macaroons $13.00 2562 Milk Chocolate Matzah $16.50 
2591 Dark Chocolate Raspberry Jellies $13.00 2590 Almond Kisses $14.50 
2642 Dark Chocolate Cov. Matzah Crackers $16.50 2593 Milk & Dark Chocolate Assortment $17.00 

3577 Milk Chocolate Almond Butter Crunch $14.50 
ITEM # TIMELESS TREASURES QTY. PRICE ITEM # TIMELESS TREASURES QTY. PRICE

192 Salad Spinner $12.00 2897 Ice Cream Super Scoopers - Set of 4 $7.00
510 Chocolate Covered Cherries/5oz. Box $9.50 2911 Dark Chocolate Raspberry/5oz. Box $9.00
545 Milk Chocolate Coconut Classics/6oz. Box $9.50 3017 Family Candle Holder $16.00
700 Library Tin w/Choc. Chip Cookies/6oz. $13.00 3029 Little Guppy School Days Memory Album $10.00
725 Cell Phone/MP3/iPod Holder $6.50 3084 Silicone Funnel $6.00
770 Cookies & Cream Clusters/5.5oz. Boxed $12.00 3512 Salad Bowl Kit $14.00
825 Sugar Free Coconut Macaroons/8oz. $10.50 3605 Ramen Noodles Cookbook - 80pgs. $8.00
852 Dark Chocolate Mint Delights/6oz. Box $9.50 3652 Milk Chocolate Covered Raisins/7oz. Bag $8.50

1143 Breakfast Box & Spoon w/Cold Pack $12.00 3671 Milk Chocolate Covered Cashews/5oz. Bag $8.50
1160 3-Section Glass Seving Tray $12.00 4265 Cashew Halves/5oz. Bag $9.00
1208 Boot Supports - set of 2 $7.00 4351 Cranberry Trail/6oz. Bag $9.00
1282 Dog Bone Treat Jar $10.00 4557 Flowers & Gardening Hints - 2 Pack Set $8.00
2001 Satin Padded Hangers - set of 6 $9.00 4617 Kitchen Scale $8.00
2012 Butterfly Scarf Hanger $10.00 5105 Milk Chocolate Pecanbacks/7.5oz. Box $12.00
2108 Dec. Wall Plates/Rack, Love, Beauty & Joy $20.00 5605 Plastic Ice Cream Bowls w/Spoons - Set of 4 $14.00
2138 Chicken Cutter and Deboner $9.00 7138 Blue Stainless Steel Tongs $7.00
2214 Zebra Zippered Bags - set of 3 $14.00 7750 Milk Chocolate Almond Bark/6oz. Boxed $12.00
2574 Plastic Straw Cups - set of 4 $7.00 8000 Crock-Pot Cookbook 5 Ingredients or Less $7.00
2716 Oil, Vinegar, Salt & Pepper Set $15.00 9365 Dark Chocolate Covered Almonds/5oz. Bag $8.50
2719 Pancake Pen Dispenser $13.00 9750 Boot Supports - set of 4 COMBO $12.00
2778 Microwaveable Soup Bowl 20oz. $8.00 9825 Microwaveable Soup Bowl 20oz. - set of 2 $14.00

TOTAL COLUMN A = $ TOTAL COLUMN B = $
(Transfer from left )TOTAL COLUMN A = $

NOTE: All items can be viewed on our website: www.misschocolate.com GRAND TOTAL = $

Name: ____________________________________________________________ Phone #: _________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________________________ Email : ___________________________________________



PurimBall
Come to the Event of the Year!

February 28,2015
7:30 pm till 12 Midnight

 

Dance the Night Away  
with Professional DJ Donation Bar 

Light Fare Food and Scrumptious Desserts

Win Money and Fantastic Prizes in a 50:50 and Raffle 

Bring a can or 2 of Nonperishable Food  
for Donation to FJCC Food Pantry - It’s a Mitzvah!!

-$36.00 per person
- Costume Optional

- 21 Years Old and Over

Contact Fay Schildkraut  
917-509-1664 or fayschild @gmail.com
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eborah Donsky 

Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

January 2 
(January 2 – January 8) 
Zelda Bernstein 
Abraham Dipkin 
Sy Dipkin 
Hyman Feirberg 
Dr. Benjamin Goldsmith 
Edwin Hoffman 
Abraham Horenstein 
Ella Klein 
David Krakow 
Irving Kramer 
M.Steven Kupferberg 
Selma Kupferberg 
Albert Levine 
Sol Lipow 
Rebecca Pasach 
Lillian Peretz 
Abraham Stein 
Bertha Stern 
Jerome Stern 
Elaine Stone 
Mary Studebaker 
Abraham Sussis 
Frieda Wolk 
 
January 9 
(January 9 - January 15) 
Elaine Agin 
Beatrice Ain 

Joseph Attar 
Felice DiLorenzo 
Phyllis Dornbaum 
Betty Ford 
Frank S. Greene 
Benjamin Koppelman 
Ruth Kupferberg 
Rosemary Leeder 
Sarah Lerman 
Ida Levy 
Julia Lustig 
Moe Lustig 
Rose Polatsch 
Max Schwartz 
Carol Shine 
Carol Silber 
James Marc Silverstein 
Gertrude Sosower 
 
January 16 
(January 16 – January 22)  
Arthur Adler 
Adolf Bock 
Beatrice Epstein 
Benjamin Gross 
Esther Heifetz 
Louis Jaffe 
Cindy Kasserman 
Ida King 
Joseph Kleiner 

Helen Leff 
Joseph G. Paris 
Sy Richman 
Herman Saxl 
Ralph Scharf 
Richard Schoenfeld 
Albert Schwartz 
Pauline Yohay 
 
January 23 
(January 24 – January 29) 
Paula Badman 
Mordechai Ben Israel 
Fannie Brick 
Kurt Byrd 
Louis Forman 
George Garaufis 
Jean Genovese 
Sol Ginsberg 
Mary Handelman 
Silvia Horenstein 
Paul Joseph 
Shirley Langfuss 
Mary Lipshonsky 
Leon Malmet 
Ruth Meyerwitz 
Arlene Mintz 
Abraham Needleman 
Dr. Benjamin Nerenberg 
Emil Neuberger 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS January 2015 

Perla Rivera 
Eugene Rossman 
Lillian Schiffman 
Goldie Solarsh 
Robin Stahl 
Sander Yellin 
Dr. Frank Zimmermann 
 
January 30 
(January 30 – February 5) 
Daniel Abramowitz 
Karen Brown 
Alan Fisher 
Jerome Gilbert 
Ruth Gilbert 
Celia Horowitz 
Sophie Janowitz 
Bessie Koorse 
Harriet Kupferberg 
Henrietta Leibowitz 
Sarah Leon 
Rose Lillian 
Jan Olenick 
Joan Reed 
Blossom Resnick 
Asias Silberman 
Gertrude Temares 
Judith Vogel 
Amy Yeung 
Rose Young 
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 

 
Happy New Year! I hope that you all had a 

happy holiday season and were able to spend some 
time with your families.   

I would like to take a moment to thank everyone 
who helped with Bazaar this year. We had a 
successful Bazaar and could not have done it 
without your help.  

Sisterhood was able to donate $3,000 to Temple 
because of the donations of clothes and the hard 
work of everyone involved with Rummage. As you 
clean out your closets, please donate your gently 
used, clean clothes so that we can have another 
successful Rummage in May.  

Purim is coming!! Look for details in the Voice 
about the upcoming Purim Ball.  

We will also be sending out Mishloach Manot 
baskets again. Look for details in this issue of the 
Voice.  

Please continue to read your Voice for more 
details. As a gentle reminder, if you have not 
already paid your Sisterhood dues, Geri Weiss is 
still accepting the dues for the 2014-2015 year.  

We hope to see you all soon, 
Barbara Gandelman  
Sisterhood President 
 

 
 
(President’s Article continued from page 3) 

 
Our next congregational meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, January 13, 2015 at 8:15 p.m.  Your voice 
and vote are very important. Remember, this 
Temple, is YOUR Temple.  Decisions should be 
made by everyone, not just the few who do attend 
the Congregational meetings.   I hope to see all of 
you at this very important meeting.  
See you at Temple, 
 
Adam Gandelman, 
President 

 
 

Sisterhood  
           Corner 
 
 

 

 
From the Men’s Club 
 
 
 
From the Men’s Club 

We hope that everyone is ready for the start of 
a fresh New Year! 

    We would like to thank everyone who 
assisted in making Bazaar successful.  We would 
like to send a special thank you to the people who 
assisted in Men’s and Linen Clothing including: 
Mike Shapiro, Andrew Larkin, Stanley Schecter, 
Lauren Lazarus, Michael and Sharon Sussman, 
and Dora and Joseph Althaus.  Without 
everyone’s help, we would not have been able to 
keep the booth running. 

On Wednesday, January 7th at 7:30pm, the 
Men’s Club will be hosting a Movie Night at 
Temple and, we will be showing “The Producers” 
(1967 Version).  Admission is free, and snacks will 
be available for purchase.  Please e-mail Men’s 
Club if you will be interested in attending. 

The next Men’s Club meeting will be held on 
Sunday, January 11th, at 10:30 AM.  We hope to see 
you there to discuss future events.  Please visit us 
on Facebook at the Temple Beth Sholom of 
Flushing Page and Temple Beth Sholom of 
Flushing Group to keep up to date on events also. 

We would like to thank everyone who 
continues to support Temple Beth Sholom and 
Men’s Club. Please visit us on Facebook at the 
Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing page and Temple 
Beth Sholom of Flushing group to keep up to date 
on events. If you have any questions, e-mail 
MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org  

Have a healthy New Year! 
 
Mike Shapiro & Eric Bernstein, 
Men’s Club co- Presidents 

 

 

Zichrona Livracha  
 

The Temple notes with sadness 

 the passing of: 

Constance Westreich,  

mother of Diane Munn 

mailto:MensClub@TempleBethSholom.org
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Tevet/Shevat 5775 January  2015 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

    
 

1 2 
8:00 pm 

Shabbat 
Service 

 
 

 

         3 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

    Torah Study 

 

 

 

     

 

 

4 5 6 7  8 9                   10 

10:00 am -12:00 pm  
Religious School 

 

7:00 pm  Adult 
Hebrew Class 

 

 

6:00 pm B’nei 
Mitzvah Class 

6:00 pm Chai 
Mitzvah Class 

 

 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15  
Confirmation 
Class 

7:30 Men’s Club 
Movie Night 

 6:00 pm Tot 
Shabbat 

8:00 pm Shabbat  
Family Service 
Academy leads 

 

 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

    Torah Study 

 

   11  12 13 14 15 16 17 

10:00 am -12:00 pm  
Religious School 

10:00 am Parents’ 
Association 

10:30 am   Jewish 
Start 

10:30 am Men’s 
Club 

7:00 pm Adult 
Hebrew Class 

7:00 pm 
Membership 

8:00 pm Board 
Meeting 

6:00 pm B’nei 
Mitzvah Class 

8:15 pm 
Congregational 
Meeting 

 4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15  pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 

 7:30 pm  Jr. 
Congregation 

8:00 pm Shabbat 
Service 

 

 

 
 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

    Torah Study 

 6:30 pm Family Fun 
Night 

18                               19 20 21 22                    23 24 

No  Religious 
School 

 

No Adult Hebrew  
Class 

8:00 pm Ritual 
Committee 

8:15 pm Snow 
Date  
Congregational 
Meeting 

4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15  pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

8:00 pm Religious 
School Board 

 

 

8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Service  

 

 

 

No Torah Study 

 

 25 26            27 28 29                            30                                  31 

10:00 am -12:00 pm  
Religious School 

 

                                  

 

7:00 pm Adult 
Hebrew Class 

 

 4:30 pm Hebrew 
School 

6:15  pm 
Confirmation 
Class 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 8:00 pm  Shabbat 
Service        
Board 
Installation 

 

10:00 am  
Shabbat Service &  

    Torah Study 
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Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

 

LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Personal Touch Tours, Lt. 
www.PersonalTouchTours Ltd-NY.com 

516-223-6203 
Senior Group Travel-Day & Multi-Day Trips- 4 convenient 

pickups in Bellerose, Bayside, Whitestone. 
Check out our website or call for our Trip-List 

 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

Hal Simon 
General Manager 

 
Email: hsimon@bensdeli.net     
Phone: (718) 229-2367 
Fax: (718) 229-3066 
Catering: (800) 344-BENS 
 
Ben’s Bayside 
211-37 26th Avenue • Bayside, NY 

Restaurant* 
Delicatessen 

Caterer 

Ben’s 
NY KOSHER 

 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917)  734-1086 

 

 
 
 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net
mailto:hsimon@bensdeli.net
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Deadline for February Bulletin January 13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 

 
  

 

The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF 

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 
Temple Office Phone: (718) 463-4143 • 

                      Fax: (718) 463-5487 
www.templebethsholom.org 

Sharon Ballan, Rabbi 
Bruce Goldwasser, Rabbi Emeritus 

Kathy Barr, Cantor 
Karen Feit, Principal 

OFFICERS 
Adam Gandelman  ............................................................................ President 
Lee Temares  ........................................................................ 1st Vice President 
Fay Schildkraut ................................................................ 2nd Vice President 
Joy Bobrow .......................................................................... 3rd Vice President 
Fran Goldman ..................................................................... 4th Vice President 
Mike Temares .................................................................................... Treasurer 
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Gail Tishcoff  ................................................................. Recording Secretary 
Barbara Gandelman………………………………. ......Sisterhood President 
Eric Bernsten 
Mike Shapiro…………………………………….... Men’s Club Co -Presidents 
Jody Harkavy ............................................ Parents’ Association President 
 
Editor: Carole Cox   carole@templebethsholom.org 
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Don’t forget to 
attend the 

Congregational 
Meeting on Tuesday, 

January 13th! 

 

 

Did you make  
reservations yet for the 

Purim Ball 
on February 28th? 

mailto:carole@templebethsholom.org

